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April 16, 2020 

Dear Mr. Dominic & Rotary Club of El Cajon Sunset, 

We thank you for contribution towards God’s work in Haiti. Your donation in the amount of $1,000.00 

USD is a tremendous blessing. At the mission, we have over 14,000 church members within our church 

affiliation, over 4,300 students in our school system, and over 450 staff members throughout the 

mission. This is a big load on our resources and the mission. For food distribution, we communicate with 

our pastors and community leaders weekly to see where the needs are most . With your investment and 

the investment of friends of the mission, we were able to buy rice which added to the beans and oils we 

provide to our communities. This time, we provided food to five communities we serve; Christian Church 

Nan-Plaisir, Early Church of Port au Prince, and Christian Church of Thoman (needed the most), Refugee 

Camp Church, and HCM campus staff.  

- Christian Church Nan-Plaisir: 200 families received food  

- Early Church of Port u Prince: 150 families received food 

- Christian Church of Thoman: 250 families received food 

- Refugee Camp Church: 250 families received food 

- HCM Campus Staff: 50 staff members  

The country of Haiti has been facing lock-ins due to political and protests violence for over 2 years now. 

With the Covid-19 coming into the picture, the weight of these economic deficiencies weighs heavily on 

our communities and their leaders. By fueling our leaders with resources, they can share with their 

congregation and communities. This helps them to serve in a better capacity and helps the bigger 

picture of defeating hunger and starvation. Most people live on a budget of $2 per day which can put 

stress on parents and families. Our effort is to minimize the economic stress by providing basic needs 

and to show the love of Christ to our communities through action and care.  

Note: On the receipt you will see the date being “02/04/20” based on the metric dating format 

day/month/year. We would look forward to your visit in the future once there is some stability in the 

country and we recover from Covid-19.  

Best, 

 

Edwens Prophete 
CEO 
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